PRESS RELEASE – For Immediate Release 

 

Leading Pesticides Campaigner meets EU Commissioner for Health and informs him of UK Government complacency over pesticides

 

Leading pesticides campaigner, Georgina Downs has told EU Commissioner for Health and Consumer Protection, Markos Kyprianou, that the UK Government’s recent response regarding the risks to people from pesticides is outrageous and complacent. 

 

Ms. Downs, who runs the UK Pesticides Campaign (www.pesticidescampaign.co.uk) the leading campaign highlighting the adverse health and environmental effects of pesticides, particularly for people in rural areas, also told Mr. Kyprianou that the UK Government's approach could well be unlawful, as it appears incompatible with EU legislation.

 

Ms. Downs attended the meeting, held at the European Parliament in Strasbourg, with her MEP, Dr. Caroline Lucas, who organised the meeting to give Ms. Downs the opportunity to present her case to the Commissioner.

 

Both Ms. Downs and Dr. Lucas were disgusted at the UK Government’s recent response to the Royal Commission on Environmental Pollution report entitled "Crop Spraying and the Health or Residents and Bystanders," in which it dismissed all the criticisms of the existing policy; refused to acknowledge the health risks inherent in the spraying of agricultural chemicals and dismissed any link between pesticides and chronic ill-health conditions such as Parkinson’s, epilepsy, MS, cancers, birth defects, amongst others.

 

This is in stark contrast to the statement recently made by the European Commission on 12th July 2006 in relation to the new EU Thematic Strategy on pesticides, which acknowledged that, “Long term exposure to pesticides can lead to serious disturbances to the immune system, sexual disorders, cancers, sterility, birth defects, damage to the nervous system and genetic damage.” 

 

Ms. Downs is now hoping the European Commission, unlike UK Ministers, will put public health above protecting industry interests. 

 

Ms. Downs states, "I am very pleased to have been able to present the case directly to Mr. Kyprianou. The UK Government has continued to deny the role of pesticides in the development of chronic diseases which is in complete contrast to statements recently made in European Commission publications. I think it is critical that the Commissioner hears about these contradictions, in the hope that the EU will now intervene on this issue at a higher level and recognise the need for urgent action to protect public health from exposure to these hazardous chemicals, particularly in relation to the protection of children and other vulnerable groups." 

 

Dr. Lucas states, "The UK Government's response on this issue has been of the utmost complacency and is completely irresponsible. The European Commission has recognised very clear long-term health impacts and yet the British Government appears to be in denial that these impacts exist."

 

Ms. Downs told Mr. Kyprianou that the UK Government's approach appears incompatible with the EU Directive 91/414 EEC, which clearly states that a pesticide shall not be approved unless it has been satisfied that “it has no harmful effect directly or indirectly on human or animal health….”

 

However, the UK Government's main scientific advisors, the Advisory Committee on Pesticides (ACP), has confirmed that it accepts what it classes as "minor transient symptoms" and has stated that the aim of pesticide legislation is to protect only against "serious" effects.

 

Ms Downs states, “The introduction of the word “serious” would appear to reconstruct and thus reinterpret the precise and definite language used in the legislation in relation to the unconditional degree of priority required to be given for the protection of human health. The regulatory system is supposed to protect against any adverse health effects occurring from exposure to pesticides, not simply those that the regulators and scientific advisors deem to be serious adverse effects. The fact that the ACP is accepting some acute effects therefore calls into question the lawfulness of the UK Government’s approach.”

 

In response to this point, Mr. Kyprianou advised Ms. Downs and Dr. Lucas to write in with an official complaint which could then be passed on to the Legal Services Department for assessment.

 

Markos Kyprianou has previously stated on the European Commission website that “As the European Union Commissioner for Health and Consumer Protection I work to ensure that the EU cares for its citizens’ health and that its policies bring real benefits to consumers.”......”In partnerships with national governments, the European Parliament and civil society I strive to maintain and improve the health of Europe’s citizens and ensure their rights as consumers are well protected.” 

 

Ms. Downs already has an application in the High Court to Judicially Review an earlier UK Government decision not to act to protect rural residents from exposure to pesticides and is currently analysing other fundamental differences in statements made by the EU and the UK regarding the impacts of pesticides on human health.

 

*See picture attached - Georgina Downs meets EU Commissioner, Markos Kyprianou

 

Notes to Editors:-

· Markos Kyprianou is the EU Commissioner for Health and Consumer Protection. For further information see http://ec.europa.eu/commission_barroso/kyprianou/index_en.htm
· The meeting between Markos Kyprianou, Ms. Downs and Dr. Lucas took place late afternoon on 5th September 2006. Ms. Downs has further meetings at the European Parliament in Strasbourg today  

· For further information on EU Directive 91/414 see http://europa.eu/eur-lex/en/consleg/pdf/1991/en_1991L0414_do_001.pdf
· The European Commission has recently published proposals for a new regulation to replace the existing EU Directive 91/414, as well as a Thematic Strategy on pesticides. If implemented the new regulation would make it a legal obligation for residents to be able to access directly the information on what pesticides farmers are using. This would override the UK Government’s recent rejection of this proposal. For further information on the new regulation see http://ec.europa.eu/food/plant/protection/evaluation/placing_market_en.htm For further information on the Thematic Strategy see http://ec.europa.eu/environment/ppps/home.htm
· For the Q&A relating to the EU Thematic Strategy on pesticides see:-http://europa.eu.int/rapid/pressReleasesAction.do?reference=MEMO/06/278&format=HTML&aged=0&language=EN&guiLanguage=en 

· The Government’s response to the Royal Commission on Environmental Pollution’s report can be found at:- http://www.defra.gov.uk/environment/rcep/pdf/rcepcropspray-response.pdf
· The Royal Commission on Environmental Pollution’s report entitled “Crop Spraying and the Health of Residents and Bystanders” is available at:- http://www.rcep.org.uk/cropspraying.htm  

· For further information on Dr. Caroline Lucas, MEP, see http://www.carolinelucasmep.org.uk/
· Georgina Downs runs the UK Pesticides Campaign www.pesticidescampaign.co.uk to highlight the adverse health and environmental effects of pesticides. It is the only campaign that solely represents the interests of rural residents and communities and the public in general. Ms. Downs has lived next to regularly sprayed fields for 22 years. She was the first to identify serious fundamental flaws regarding the “bystander risk assessment” and for the last 5 years has presented a case to the Government for a change in the regulations and legislation governing crop spraying. She has called for an immediate ban on crop-spraying and the use of pesticides near to people's homes, schools, workplaces and any other places of human habitation and for direct public access to the information on the chemicals sprayed on crops. Ms. Downs has produced 2 videos "Pesticide Exposures for People in Agricultural Areas – Part 1 Pesticides in the Air; Part 2 The Hidden Costs" to illustrate chemical exposure and the effects on people in rural areas

· For the last 5 years Ms. Downs has received thousands of emails, letters and calls from rural residents, not only across the UK, but from all over the world, including other EU countries, reporting acute and chronic long-term illnesses and diseases in rural communities near to fields that are regularly sprayed with pesticides. The acute ill-health effects that are commonly reported to Ms. Downs include sore throats, burning eyes, nose, skin, blisters, headaches, dizziness, nausea, flu-type illnesses, amongst other things. The most common chronic long-term illnesses and diseases reported include clusters of various cancers, leukaemia, non-Hodgkins lymphoma, neurological conditions, including Parkinson’s disease and ME, asthma, allergies, along with many other medical conditions. (NB. Under the existing UK regulatory system there is no monitoring or collection of data on chronic effects, so the full extent of ill-health related to pesticides is currently not known) 

· Georgina Downs won the prestigious Andrew Lees Memorial Award at the 2006 British Environment and Media Awards (BEMAs), on Wednesday 22nd March 2006 www.bemas.org.uk 

· Ms. Downs was also a nominee for Campaigner of the Year in the Observer Ethical Awards 2006. For further information see:- http://observer.guardian.co.uk/competitions/page/0,,-724,00.html 

· 14 environmental, consumer, health, food and farming and trade union bodies have recently signed a statement condeming the UK Government’s failure to act over pesticides, including Georgina Downs and the UK Pesticides Campaign, the Soil Association, WWF-UK, Greenpeace, The Cancer Prevention and Education Society, TGWU, Friends of the Earth, Green Audit, the National Federation of Women’s Institute, amongst others

 

Contact: Georgina Downs 

UK Pesticides Campaign

Telephone: 01243 773846 

Mobile: 07906 898 915 

Email: georgedowns29@yahoo.co.uk  

Website – www.pesticidescampaign.co.uk
